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Tte meeting was called to grder At 10.25 A,m.

AGENDA ITEM 1231 PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR Tl'E BIENNIUM 1990-1991 (cgntinue4)

Programme budget implications gf draft resglutigDs A/44/L.aO, A/44/L.a? A/4t/L,2R
tn L.34, A/44/L,36 And A/44/L,40 cgngerning AgendA item 28 (pglicies gf apartheid
of the Ggyernment gf Sguth AfriCA) (A/C.5/44/29)

1, Mr, MSILLS (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administr~~ive and Budgetary
Questions) said that, pursuant to draft resolu~ion8 A/4t/L.33 an~ A/tt/L.tO, the
Interqovernmenta1 Group to Monitor the Supply and Shipping of Oil and Petroleum
Products to South Africa and the CommissioD against Apartheid in Sports would hold
sessions in 1990. ~aragraphs 23 and 30 of the statement of the programme budget
implications of the 10 draft resolutions concerning the policies of apArtheid of
the Government of South Africa (A/C.5/44/29) indicated that the conference-servicing
requirements could be accommodated from within the permanent resources of the
Department of Conference Services under section 29 of the proposed programme
budget. The additional expenditures which would be incurred in 1990 for the
implementation of the activities referred to in the draft resolutions were
estimated at '1,589,100. In view of the effective rate of resource utilization
during the three ~receding bienniums, that amount had been reduced to '1,427,9001
as it related mainly to continuing activities, it was assigned to the estimates for
1990 under sections 3 and 27 of the proposed programme budget. However, in view of
the new activities, especially in the field of information, additional financing
would be required in an amount of '247,000. $lt2,500 under section 3 (Political
affairs, trusteeship and decolonization) and $104,500 under section Z7 (Public
information). Since ~he Secretary-General proposed to finance the firet amount by
using in 1990 a part of the provision for 1991, no additional appropriation would
be required under s6ction 3. Nevertheless, there might be a need for subsequent
recourse to the contingency fund if, at its forty-fifth session, the General
Assembly authorized for 1991 activities at a level of cost higher than the
available balance remaining under section 3A.3.

2. The provision for 1990 under section 27 would not be sufficient to accommodate
the information activities requested in the draft resolutions. j ~ the additional
requirement ($104,500) could not be financed from the contingency fund, the
Secretary-General proposed, pursuant to the annex to resolution 42/211, to defer to
the biennium 1992-1993 the activities referred to in paragraph 38 of document
A/C,S/44/29.

3. The Advisory Committee had no objection to the estimates submitted by the
Secretary-General. It recommended that the Committee should inform the General
Assembly that, if it adopted the 10 draft resolutions, no additional provision
under section 3 would be required at the present stage in view of the proposal.
made by the Secretary-Genel'al in para9raph 35 of his report. The additional
expenditure under section 27 ($104,500) could be financed in accordance with the
guidel:nes relating to the contingency fund adopted by the General Assembly in
section C of the annex to resolution 42/211. Accordingly, the additional
requirement requested by the Se~retary-Generalwould be considered in the context
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(HI. HBI~18)

of the consolidated statement of all programme budget implications to ~e submitted
to the General Assembly at a later stage.

4. Mr. HI~L (United States of America) said that, for reasons which it would
explain in plenary meeting, his delegation had difficulty in supporting the
substance of the draft resolutions concerning the policies of apartheid of the
Government of South Africa. As to their programme budget implications, in view of
the low utilization rate of the resources made available to the Special Committee
against Aparth8i~, his delegation saw no need at the present stage for the special
allocation of $430,000 provided for in draft resolution A/44/L.32. With regard to
information activities, in view of the difficulties which the information centres
encountered with respect to dissemination, the travelling exhibit on issues of
apartheid would hardly help to bring about any change in the policies of the South
African GoverlAlnent.

5. Furthermore, his delegation did not und~rstand why the General Assembly should
pay particular attention to the relations between South Africa and another Member
St~tel in fact, many States maintained econ~mic relations with South Africa,
including some of the sponsors of the draft resolution.

6. If the Committee merely took note of the draft reSOlutions, his deleg~tion

would have no objection. That would not, however, mean any modification whatsoever
in its position on the question.

7. Mx~~DJOUZI. (Algeria), reterring to the activities to be deferred to the
biennium 1992-1993 (A/C.S/44/29, para. 38), pointed out that in resolution 43/214
the Generdl Ass6mbly had decided to keep under review, during the implementation of
the programme bUdget for the biennium 1990-1991 and in the light of the evolving
situation, the appropriateness and adequacy of the level Ol the contingency fund.
That provision must be taken into account before an activity was deferred to the
following biennium. Hia delegation would make some proposals on the subject at a
later stage.

8. MLLEtuKET (Uganda) and Mr. GUPTA (India) endorsed the comments made by the
representative of Algeria and stressed the need to comply with the provisions
contained in the annex to resolution 42/211, which had been the outcome of lengthy
negotiations.

9. Tbe CHAIRMAN proposed that, on the basis of the statement submitted by the
Secretary-General and the recommendations of the Advisory Committee, the Fifth
Committee should inform the General Assembly that, if it decided to adopt draft
r~solutions A/44/L.26, A/44/L.27, A/44/L.29 to L.34, A/44/L.36 and A/44/L.40. no
additional appropriation would be required under section 3, since the activities of
the Special Committee a~8inst Apartheid and other bodies engaged in activities
against apartheid were of a continuing nature and provisions in the amount of
$2,361,500 had been made under the section in the proposed programme budget for the
biennium 1990-1991. The additional requirements under section 27 ($104,500) would
be financed frum the contingency fund.
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11. Mr. BauB (France), speaking on behalf of the States members of the !uropean
Community, said that the Twelve had joined in lhe consensus in order not to
jeopardize the spirit of co-operation prevailing during the consideration of the
programme budget. They wished, however, to expreMs their reservations concerning
the request for an additional appropriation of $104,500 for information
activities. That request should be considered in the context of the consolidated
statement of all programme budget implications which the Secretary-General was to
submit to the General Assembly at a later stage. Acceptance of document
A/C.S/44/29 would not alter the position of the Twelve on the substance of the 1.0
draft resolutionl.

12. Mr. Vaher (Canada) took the Choir.

AGENDA ITEM 1371 ADMINISTRATIV! AND BUDG!TARY ASPECTS OF THE FINANCING or THE
UNITED NATIONS P!ACE-KEEPING OPERATIONS (gpntinued) (A/44/605 and Add.1 and 2 and
A/441725)

13. Mr. BIDNY (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) noted that moru and more calls
were being made on the Or~ani~ation in connection with the estabishment and
maintenance of peace. The costs of such operations had reached a level comparable
to that of the regular budgetl they were nevertheless infinitesimal in comparison
with the military expenditures which they rep15ced.

14. His country was fUlfilling and would continue to fulfil its financial
obligations with respect to such operations. However, in view of the sharp increase
in c:osts, there was an urgent need to find effective W&ys of reducing them.
Generally speaking, the report of the Secretory-General (A/44/60S and Add.l and 2)
and the report of the Advisory Committee (A/441725) analysed the problems clearly.
But they merely marked the beginning of a dynamic process which should culminate in
a systematic re-evaluation of the principles underlying the financing of the
operations in question.

15. The various Secretariat units responsible for the peace-keeping operations
should be streamlined structurally in order to ensure closer co-ordination between
political and administrative bodies supervising a given operation. His delegation
supported the recommendations made by tbe Advisory Committee in that respect, in
particular the recommendation concerning the establishment of a Secretariat
planning and monitoring group.

16. The Secretary-General's report focused specifically on the financing of
operations during the start-up phase and concluded that the Working Capital Fund
should be expanded to cover the correspon~ing costs. His delegation preferred the
position of ACABQ, which recommended the consideration of other options. The
necessary funds could come from contrihutions by States to cover their arrears
under the regular ~udget or fro~ voluntary and other types of contribution. A
further means of r~ducing the costs would be to conclude the operat~ons as quickly
as possible.
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17. His delegation thought that the ~ecretary-Qeneral'sproposal concerning the
establishment of a reserve stock of materials and supply items would certainly not
be justified from the financial poi.nt of view. In its opinion, attention should
instead be foc~sed on other possibilities, especailly as the Special Political
Committee had made recommendations along the same lines.

18. Since it had consistently advocated strengthening the role of the Advisory
Committe& in matters relating to the financing of reace-keeping operations, the
USSR supported the proposal to increase to $20 million the level of commitment
authority providld to it in respect of unforeseen and ext~aordinary expenditures.

19, The increasing use of civilian personnel was a thoroughly positive trend and
should be encouraged, because it wo~ld both permit the involvement of a greater
number of Member States in peace-keeping operations and help lo reeuce costs if the
Secretary-General negotiatAd favourable terms with those Membel States. The
Secretariat should make B careful study of experience gained in that context, for
example in Namibia, iu order to ensure maximum effectiver&ess.

20. There was a need to re-evaluate the procedure for reimbursements to
troop-contributing States, the objective being to secure a ~ide range of choices in
order that the Secretary-General might select the least expensive contingents,
Regular rotation would also make it possible to involve & greatet number of States
in peace-keeping activities and to establish experienced reserve forces in many
countries. Those issues could be the subject of imm&diate informal consultations.

21. The increased frequency of peace-ke~ping operations had been accompanied by a
diversification of their objectives and functions. It was therefore necessary to
develop clear-cut criteria by which the General Assembly nlight determine the
modalitie~ for financing any individual operation, taking account of its particular
features alld seeking a fairer apportionment of its costs.

22. With regard to the apportionment of costs, Poland should b~ ;ransferred from
group (b) tu group (c) during the current session of the GenaTa; \ssembly,
regardless of any other changes that might be made in the composi~ion of existing
groups Bnd without prejudice to the position to be adopted by his ~~legation

concerning conclusions drawn from the comprehensive review of the financing of
peace-keeping operations.

23. The diversification of sources of financing was becoming increasingly
important. With a view to encouraging such diversification, his delegation
proposedl (a) that States parties to a conflict which had necessitated en
operation, as well as States which derived economic benefits from such operations,
should bear a greater financial responsibility; (b) that u~e should be made of
external sources, inclUding regional organizations which enjoyed appreciable
benefits irom United Nations operations; and (c) that a greater part should be
played by the specialized agencies in the context of a co.np4ehensive system-wide
approach. His delegation war. prepared to consider various options for the financing
of oparations. The essential point was to ensure that appropriations corresponded
to actual needs and that they were used in a rational and cost-effective manner.

I • ••
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24. Kt. BLANC (France), speaking on behalf of the 12 States members of the
European Community, welcomed the enhanced role of the United Nations in the
maintenance of international peace and security and hoped that its recent successes
would lead promptly to peaceful and lasting solutions. In order to ensure that
outcome, the necessary resources must be deployed in conditions which ensured
maximum effectiveness.

25. The fact that certain Member States we' ~ not meeting their financial
obligations, or doing so only partially and behind schedule, hampered operations
and entailed unwarranted extra costs for the States taking part in them. With
regard to the financial measures proposed in document A/44/605, he noted that it
was not by requesting further advances from Member States - by meanw of an
expansion of the Working Capital Fund or otherwise - that the fundamental question
of arrears would be settledl there would be no arrears if all Member States
fulfilled their obligations.

26. Although they had in the past opposed an increase in the Working C~pital Fund
because of the financial crisis, the States members of the Community recognized
that the launching of new peace-keeping operatJons might justify reconsideration of
that question. They took note of the Advisory Committee's comments on the
Secretary-General's lecommendations and would await the Secretary-General's
proposals on specific modalities before adopting a definite position on that
RUbject. They accepted the principle of an increase in the level of commitment
authority provided to the Secretary-General, SUbject to the approval of the
Advisory Committee, to meet unforeseen and extr~ordinary expenses. On the other
hand, the proposals relating to the establishment of a reserve stock of equipment
and supplies required more detailed consideration, as recommended by the Auvisory
Committee.

27. The adminis~rative measures proposed in paragraph 55 (b) of document A/44/605
appeared interesting. The Twelve were prepared to continue considering those
measures but reser~ed the right to express their opinion at a later stage as to
whether they were justified in terms of effectiveness, cost and method of
financing. They believed it was important tu maintain proper co-ordination among
the various Secretariat units and took note of t1e Advisory Committee's
recommendation to establish a planning and monitoring group. They were prepared to
consider the various options which might be proposed by the Secretary-General.
They also endorsed the proposals concerning conditions for the provision of
civilian personnel and the development ot an inventory of resources, while warning
the Secretariat against excessive zeal in terms of planning and standardization.

2A. With regard to the reimbursement of sums due to troop-contributing States, the
concerned States members of the Community had always endeavou~ed to provide the
necessary data to the Secretariat and hoped that the current consultation procedure
wuuld be maintaineu. However, they regretted that the failure of certain States to
meet their financial obligations and the lack of a sufficient response to the
Secretary-General's appeals to make up the deficit resulted in a substantial
reduction of the actual amounts reimbur~ed, causing them to bear a heavy and unjust
financial burden.
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29. The Twelve were prepare~ to consi~er the requests submitted by P~land, Myanmat
and the Central African Republic with respect to the apportionment of the costs of
certain peace-keeping operations. Any reclassification exercise should be limited
to well-establishe~ cases of anomaly. The composition of groups (b), (c) and (d)
shou!~ not be consi~ered as permanentl it should develop Jn parallel with States'
capacity to contribute.

AGENDA ITEM 381 REVIEW OF THE EFFICIENCY OF ~HE ADMINISTRATIVE AND FINANCIAL
FUNCTIONING OF THE UNITED NATIONS (continued) (A/44/665 and A/44/729)

30. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committye on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions), introducing the report of t~e Advisory Committee on the establishment
and operation of a reserve fund (h/44/729), said ~hat the Advisory Committee had
some doubts about the solution proposed hy the Secretary-General. Firstly, if the
reserve was fun~ed even before the actual needs had been determined, the result
would be an additional, and needless, charge on Member States. Secondly, the
failure to establish in advance the procedure to be followed if the reserve proved
insufficient might cause confusion. Thirdly, Member States h~d indicated that they
would like to have a precise idea, well in a~vance, Qt the total amount of
resources that they might be calle~ upon to provide. The solution proposed by the
Secretary-General ~id not satisfy those criteria. A~cofdingly, the Advisory
Committee b~lieved that the question of the reserve fund warranted further
consideration, especially as the new budgetary procedure was not yet run in. It
recommended that the General Assembly should ~efer consideration of the item ~o its
forty-sixth session, inviting the Secretary-General to submit a new report which
wou)~ take into account the experience gained and present a new analysis of the
ideas put forward by the Advisory Committee in paragraphs 17-41 of its 1988 report
(A/43/929). Meanwhile, it was necessary to continue with the current arrangements
for ~ealing with currency and inflation in accordance with paragraph 11 of annox I
of General Assembly resolution 41/213.

AGENDA ITEMS 123 AND 1241 PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM 1990-1991 ~~D

PROGRAMME PLANNING (continued) (A/44/3, A/44/6/Rev.1, A/44/7 and Add.3, A/44/16 ftn~

Add.l, A/44/684 an~ Add.1; A/C.S/44/24)

First_reading (contin~)

Section 29. Conference and library services (continued)

31. MLLMQNIHE (C~airman of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination) sai~

that the Commlttee for Programme an~ Co-ordination (CPC) had not made any
recommendations on section 29, partly as a matter of principle an~ partly owing to
circumstances. As indicated in paragraph 30 of its report, CPC had decided to
refer to ACABQ all non-~rogrammatic sections of the proposed programme budget.
Traditionally, section 29 fell within the purview of the Advisory Committee an~

rule 103.5 of the RegUlations an~ Rules Governing Programme Planning and the
Programme Aspects of the Blldget stipu1ate~ that, in the case of conference
services, medium-term plan proposals shoul~ be submitte~ to the General Assembly
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through the CQmmittee Qn CQnferences and ACABQ. The secQnd reason was connected
with a delay in the publicatiQn Qf sectiQn 29, which CPC might well have had an
interest in examining because of its impact on programmes. He had in mind
particularly the proposals relating tQ the int~oductiQn of new technologies.

32. Mr. HENNES (Chairman of the Joint Inspection Unit), introducing the JIU report
on the project fQr an optical disc system fQr the United NatiQns (JIU/REP/89/11),
read but its most impQrtant paragraphs, starting with paragraphs 3, 6 and 7,
describing the repQrt's context and Qbjectives, and paragraphs 19, 20, 22 tQ 24 and
32 tQ 33, on the pilot project at the United Nations Office at Geneva (UNOG). On
the basis of the results Qbtained, the InspectQrs recQmmended the installatiQn Qf a
fully QperatiQnal Qptica1 disc system at the United NatiQns, starting with UNOG,
during th~ 1990-1991 biennium. Turning tQ chapter III of the repQrt, on the
configuratiQ~ of such a system, cost estimates and the benefits expected to accrue,
he said that the estimated savings WQuld mQre than Qffset recurrent expenditure on
maintenance and even, Qver the IQng term, the initial purchase cost. Chapter IV Qf
the repQrt was devQted tQ the views and actiQns Qf t~e specialized agencies and
chapter V CQntained the InspectQrs' cQnclusiQns and recQmmendatiQns.

33. On cQmp1eting their study, the InspectQrs had been convinced that the
installatiQn Qf an optical disc system at the United NatiQns WQuld make it pQssib1e
gradually tQ in~rease the OrganizatiQn's efficiency and improve its financial
situatiQn as early as the next biennium. All the permanent missions could be
hOQked up tQ the system in a very shQrt time. The tQtal estimated expenditure fQr
1990-1991 to install and operate the system would be less than $2.5 million.
Savings would be at least $4.2 milliQn in 1981 dQllars. Given that the SQQner the
operation was started the SQQner it would be amQrtized, the InspectQrs had
suggested, in paragraph 63 of their report, that the General Assembly shQu1d
provide in the 1990-1991 budget appropriate reSQurces for the installatiQn of the
system. They alsQ suggested that the inputting Qf all ~xisting United NatiQns
documentation should be cQntracted out. The $5 million invQlved WQuld be
substantially offset by the advantages that would result (para. 61).

34. Mr. LOPEZ (Venezuela), referring to the ACABQ report and the documents prQvided
by the Secretariat containing additional infQrmation on the technological
innovations envisaged in sections 28 and 29, nQted that the resources requested for
Qffice autQmation equipment by the Department of Conference Services were not
subject to review either by the Technical InnQvations Board or by the Electronic
Services DivisiQn in the Office Qf General Services. HQwever, in paragraph 29.31
Qf its repQrt, the AdvisQry CQmmittee had expressed the view that the prQgramme of
technological innovations should be implemented in a phased and orderly fashion and
that appropriate mechanisms shQuld be established tQ prQvide fQr thQrQugh
discussion by user units. His de1egatiQn therefore fully suppQrted the reduction
recommended by ACABQ in paragraph 29.33 of its repQrt.

35. Since the question of technological innovatiQns came up in several sectiQns Qf
the bt'dget, his de1egatiQn intended to put forward propQsals in that connect~Qn

under agenda item 38 Qn the efficiency Qf the administrative and financial
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functioninq of the Orqanization. The General Assembly should be in a position to
form an objective notion of their costs and benefits, just as it should be able to
determine precisely whether the reductions in expenditures on personnel and
external production of publications would offset the enormous investment involved
in computerization. The latter also posed the problem of compatibility amonq
various types of equipment. CPC and ACABQ should also have an opportunity to give
their views on those proqrammes and make recommendations to the General Assembly at
its next session.

36. Mr. HILL (United States of America) said that the introduction of new
technologies would improve even further the efficiency of the Department of
Conference Services, whicn, though abs~rbing 20 per cent of the Organization's
total bUdget, had always provided high quality services through its highly
competent and service-oriented staff. His deleqation therefore did not object to
providing the necessary ~esources to acquire such technology. However, it was
surprised to learn, from the Advisory Committee's report that the Department had
not revised its work-load standards since 1977. It strongly supported the Advisory
Committee's position on that point and would like to know whether the information
promised to the Committee would in fact be submitted by the end of 1989. The same
was the case with the additional information to be supplied on the significant
discrepancies between the initial and revised work-lnad estimates for the bienniums
1986-1987 and 1988-1989 and their impact on appropriations for section 29, which
should have been reduced to take into account lower levels of output. His
delegation hoped that the review of the Department's work-load statistics and
standards would be completed as soon as possible and was prepared to take part in
the review should the General Assembly assign the Committee on Conferences a role
in the process, to which ACABQ would also undoubtedly make a substantial
contribution.

37. The efficiency of the Department of Conference Services also depended on other
Secretariat departments meeting the deadlines for submission of documents. The
late submission of documents was particularly costly to the Organization and, in
that regard, AeASO had cited two examples which were probably not isolated cases.
Tile Committee on Conferences might stUdy that problem and request more complete
information from all United Nations departments, including an estimate of the
overall additional expenditure incurred as a result of the late processinq of
documentation. His delegation would consider making a proposal along those lines
at the next session of the Committee on Conferences.

38. Taking note of the Joint Inspection Unit's conclusions and recommendatiQns on
the establishment of an optical disc system, his delegation felt that it would be
desirable to finance the project through redeployment within the administrative and
common services sections of th~ budget. It regretted that the Secretary-General
had taken a more cautious approach since, accordinq to document A/44/684/Add.l, no
action would be taken on the project until the biennium 1992-1993. Unlike the
integrated management information system, for which it was propos~ j to allocate
$28 million without any clear indication of savings, the optical disc pr.oject
offered advantages that were very well enplained in the JIU report. His delegation
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therefore urged the Sec·'tary-General to take steps to implement the project as
soon as possible and recol.mlended tj~at the Committee endorse it at the current
session, without necessarily having to make a separate appropriation for the time
being. The Secretary-General coulu begin implementation in 1990 and report on the
financing of the project in the context of the first budget performance report for
the biennium 1990-1991.

39. JIU, ACABQ and the Fifth Committee had been considering the possibility of
unifying the conference services at Vienna for several years, and yet little
pIogress had been achieved towards rationalizing those set'vides. His delegation
believed that efforts to improve co-ordination between the Vienna-based
organizations must continue, but it was not in favour of restoring the $1.5 million
which represented the amount of the reduction recommended by ACABQ under temporary
assistance. More judicious management of the resource level recommended by ACABQ
for the section as a whole would enable potential problems to be solved, for
example by transferring any documentation overload by fax machines for processing
elsewhere. Most of the established conference-servicing posts at Vienna would be
filled by early 1990, thus reducing the need for temporary assistance. His
delegation noted in that regard that current United Nations salaries were
apparently not an obstacle to the recruitment of qualified candidates.

40. Mr. BOUR (France) observed that the demand for conference services was
constantly increasing and yet the staffing level of the Department had been reduced
by 10 per cent. It was to be hoped t~at the budget estimates for section 29, which
showed a rate of real growth of -0.4 per cent, would prove to be realistic. Since
the resources required had been estimated on a full-cost basis, they should make it
possible to cover any conferences which might be decided upon at a later stage; if
they proved insufficient, it would be necessary to consider making use of the
contingency fund.

41. In paragraph 29.13 of its report, ACABQ expressed surprise that the
Secretary-General had been unable to absorb the cost of 50 of the 100 posts
~estored by the General Assembly within the Department. In his delegation's view,
it was clear that the Assembly meant that cost to be absorbed within the budget as
a whole. In any event, even if the total budget estimates were slightly higher
thin the amount included in the budget outline, the reductions proposed by ACABQ
offset that additional amount and his delegation therefore considered that the
proposed budget met the conditions laid down in resolution 43/213. It was to be
noted in that regard that, in paragraph 29.16 of its report, ACABQ had generally
refrained from recommending reductions to the initial estimates under section 29
and his delegation unreservedly supported that position.

11 2. The Department of Conference Sey-c. "ices was undoubtedly the one in which
technological innovations were the most promising in terms of improving efficiency
nnd reducing costs. His delegation commended the quality of the Joint Inspection
Unit's report on the establishment of an optical disc system. Recalling that the
Committee had been required in the past to take decisions on larger projects
without being provided with such complete information, it regretted the extremely
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hesitant approach of the Secretariat regarding the timetable for installing such a
system. Postponing the effective start-up of the project for at least two years
would correspondingly delay the inputting of documents issued daily, and that was
bound t~ have financial implications. His delegation therefore fully supported the
recommendations of the Joint Inspection Unit, and in particular recommendation 1.
It requested the Secretariat to install as soon as possible an operational system
such as the one described by JIU and to link the missions of the Member States,
first at Geneva and then in New York, to the system. It was regrettable that,
disregarding the conclusions of the Working Group, the Secretariat had not included
the necessary $2.5 million in its budget estimates. The Fifth Committee, however,
could either add that amount to the estimates under section 29, taking advantage of
the savings proposed by ACABQ for other sections, or request the Secretary-General
to report to it on the financing of the project in late 1990, as suggested by the
representative of the United States. In any event, accepting the possibility of
funding through redeployment did not mean that the Secretariat could advance
financial arguments for delaying the installation of the system.

43. Ms. ZHANG Xian (China) said that the Department of Conference Services must be
given the resources to meet the challenge entailed by the increasing role of the
United Nations. For that reason, her delegation welcomed the fact that, despite
the shortcomings noted in the proposed budget and the report issued by the
Secretariat in document A/C.5/44/24, the Advisory Committee had recommended that
the overall provision of $3 million requested for temporary assistance for meetings
should be reinstated in full. She was pleased to note, in paragraph 29.21 of the
proposed programme budget, that a Chinese unit was to be established in the
Official Records Editing Section. That proposal was consistent with
resolution 42/207 C, which reaffirmed the principle of equal treatment of the
official languages. She hoped that the necessary office space would soon be made
available for its effective implementation.

44. It was essential, as the Advisory Committee recommended, for the Department to
review its work-load standards and to seek a more rational use of temporary
assistance resources and a closer co-operation with departments submitting reports
to it in order to avoid delays, With a view to enhancing its efficiency, it should
also review all aspects of its performance and suggest improvements. Her
delegation had no objection to participation by the Committee on Conferences in
that task but was not in favour of setting up an expert group.

45. Mr. BAZAN (Chile) noted with satisfaction that the report of the Joint
Inspection Unit on the possibility of establishing an optical disc system gave a
very complete evaluation of the pilot project which had proven successful at
Geneva. Given the results obtained and the fact that the anticipated savings far
outweighed the costs, his delegation supported the JIU recommendations in that
regard. He hoped that very careful consideration would be given to the
possibilities of a configuration that would make the system accessible to all the
permanent missions.
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~6. Mr. UPTON (United Kingdom) said that the presentation of section 29 could
stand to be improved. Noting a tendency to consolidate funds for conference
services, he said that his delegation reaffirmed its support for the idea of cost
centres, which it viewed as essential to sound budgetary control. In
paragraph 29.21 of its report, the Advisory Committee provided a good example of
the problems caused by inadequate control.

47. It was clear from the report of the Advisory Committee and the proposed budget
itself that there were still wide discrepancies between management practice and the
intentions of the General Assembly with respect to conference services. The
situation was particularly disturbing because the sums involved were huge. His
delegdtion trusted that when the Secretariat conducted its promised review, the
Committee on Conferences would continue its investigation of the points raised in
the programme narrative. It was regrettable that several bodies which had agreed
to meet on a biennial basis were contemplating a return to annual sessions. His
delegation would oppose any proposal to increase the appropriations for major
international conferences. The decisions taken by the General Assembly,
particularly in resolutions 40/243 and 41/213, were clear and should be implemented
within the context of a rationalization of the calendar of conferences. His
delegation shared the view of the Advisory Committee (para. 29.16) that a negative
impact on the provision of conference services should be avoided. None the less,
an overall budget of $357 million for the Department should suffice. It should
even be possible to release resources for redeployment elsewhere if the Secretariat
and intergovernmental bodies exercised greater discipline.

48. Referring to the recommendations formulated by the Advisory Committee in
paragraphs 23.5 and 23.6 of its report and to the letter written by the Chairman of
the Human Rights Committee on the subject, he wondered whether, taking into account
the New York calendar of conferences, that Committee's winter and spring sessions
could be held there using available services. He would also appreciate it if the
Secretariat would provide a costing of the two alternatives, both on a full-cost
and an expected actual cost basis, including the cost of temporary assistance.

49. Referring to the extrabudgetary funds, particularly the Trust Fund for German
Language Translation, he said that his delegation wished to know whether the
Organization was, in fact, reimbursed for the cost of all the facilities it
provided (such as office space, telephones and documentation).

50. The establishment of a global provision for temporary assistance for meetings
ran counter to the objective of transparency and did not seem to be necessary,
since the Secretary-General already had the option of redeploying resources within
section 29. A change of that nature might also be contrary to the guidelines of
the General Assembly stipulating that meetings should be held at the established
headqu~rters of the body concerned.

51. Like the Advisory Committee (para. 29.13), his delegation regretted that the
Secretary-General had been unable to present specific recommendations for absorbing
the costs of the 100 language posts which had been restored or provide any
explanation in that connection. Moreover, the Secretariat should have
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substantiated th. request to reclassify four posts, mentioned by the Advisory
Comld tt.l;Il;I in paragraph 29.7 of its report.

52. I~ ~'QS t.e~rettable that the work-load standards established i~ 1977 were
apparently ~~lng revioed downwards. In view of the proposed investment fer new
equipment, clarl!ication was required. The Advisory Committee had requested the
Secretariat tv f&port to it on the matter by the end of the yeat. His deleqation
strongly endorsed that request and believed that the results should be transmitted
to the Committee on Conferences.

53. The possibility of a duplication of editorial functions, raised by the
Advisory C~mmittee in paragraph 29.24, seemed to be borne out by the table provided
by the Secretary-General. The problem could be resolved by applying work-load
standards.

54. The vacant lanquage posts in Vienna should be f~lled as early as possible in
order to avoid having to resort to ~xpensive temporary assistance. His delegation
favo\~~ed the reduction of $1.5 million in temporary assistance resources which had
been proposed by the Advisory Committee in its first report, and the appropriation
of the remaining $1.5 million under departmental administration. There did not
seem to be any need at the current stage to restore the former amount and, in any
case, the Secretariat should respect the relevant recommondations of the Advisory
Committee.

55. The objections raised to the establishment of unified conference services at
Vienna were not convincing. His delegation noted with satisfaction that the
prospects for setting up such an arrangement had improved. Correct apportionment
oC costs to the various users must be ensured.

56. It must be assumed that the $3 ~illion appropriation requested under
section 29 in order to finance the purchase of modern equipment was justified by a
cost/benefit analysis. His delegation would appreciate details on the Bubject in
due course. It wished to reaffirm that any request for an appropriation in that
Brea must be made in accordance with the technological innovations policy and the
need to ensure the compatibility and ef~ectiveness of the proposed equipment. His
delegation noted the Advisory Committee's statement, in paragr3ph 29,33 of its
report, that it found the explanation provided insufficient. His deleg~tion joined
the Advisory Committee in requesting more convincing jUQtification.

57. Concerning the project for the installation of an optical disc pystem, he
noted th\t the Secretariat did not wish to take a decision prematurely. In order
to decide on that point, delegations would have to have a precise timetable and a
state~lent of the investments planned and the benefits expected (savings, staff
reductions).
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58. Mr. INQMATA (Japan) said that in view of the importance of the Department of
Conference Services in the overall budget, all delegations would appreciate more
information on how it operated. Under agenda item 128, his delegation had
requested quantitative information on projected conference-servicing activities
(number of meetings with interpretation, volume of documents for translation,
typing and publication). He had not yet obtained a response. In document
A/C.5/44/24, the Secretary-General stated that the resources proposed for
section 29 were based on the projected meeting work-load, without specifying how
that work-load had been calculated. Nor had the questions of the Advisory
Committee, which had underscored the need to review standards in that area, been
satisfactorily answered. He therefore wished to remind the Secretariat of the
requests formulated by the Advisory Committee in paragraphs 29.19 and 29.22 of its
first report on the proposed programme budget.

59. The Advisory Committee had not received a convincing explanation either
concerning the usefulness of an overall provision of $3 million for temporary
assistance for meetings. However, it had restored $1.5 million which it had
initially recommended eliminating, specifying that the amount could be utilized
only with its concurrence and that it intended to take a decision on the basis of a
careful review of the calendar of meetings and the revised standards for
conff,ence-servicing staff. His delegation doubted that the Secretariat could
fu .h such information. That was an important point which must be taken up
d~ 2g informal consultations.

60. In paragraph 29.21 of its report, the Advisory Committee furnished two
striking examples of wastefulness which could result from late submission of
documents to conference services. His delegation, which had proposed concrete
measures for eliminating the problem when the Committee had considered the calendar
of conferences, hoped that the point would also be taken up during informal
consultations and supported the position of the United States in that regard.

61. As the Under-Secretary-General for Conference Services and Special Assignments
had himself emphasized to the Committee, the Department of Conference Services
played a major role in communications among Member States. It was therefore
imperative for its mode of operation to be transparent, failing which it would not
be possible to take fully informed decisions concerning meetings. To that end, it
was essential for the Secretariat to provide the information requested.

The meeting rose at 1.05 p.m.
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